
Response from Laverstock & Ford Parish Council 
 
 
Dear Tom Gardner 
 
Re: Laverstock to City Centre Cycle Facilities 
 
The proposals were discussed by the Parish Council at a meeting last night. There was a 
lively debate and, whilst the scheme was not supported unanimously by the Council, we have 
voted to proceed as described, with several caveats: 
 

• As the scheme only involves the application of paint, we would wish to see a one year 
trial to assess its success. Should it not prove successful (and we really do want it to 
be!) then the situation that pertains now should be re-instated. 

• We wish to see the creation of a no park zone during school hours within the school 
locality. 

• We would wish to have clarified the position regarding parking within the defined 
cycle lane, particularly in school times. 

• We wish to see the scheme extended along Church Rd from St Joseph's School to St 
Thomas's roundabout.  

• We also wish to see the scheme extended up Laverstock Rd to Godolphin School 
 
I have pasted below the article to appear in our Parish Newsletter which is part of the PC's 
general consultation with the public. 
 
Regards - Steve Hannath 
Parish Clerk 
Laverstock and Ford PC 
 


